
Friends of Henderson Libraries   

May 23, 2017 

Board members attending: Marian Brown, Julie Buckley, Leslie Finzer, Paula Petruso 
and Cindy Vallar.  Guests:  Gayle Hornaday, Marcie Smedley, Stephen Platt and 
Candace Kingsley. 

President Brown called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  The minutes of the April 
meeting were approved. 

Ms. Hornaday invited Board members to attend the reception for Executive Director 
candidates June 7 at 6PM at Paseo Verde.  The Board of Trustees will meet in special 
session June 8 to interview each candidate and make their final selection. 

The new teen area at Gibson will debut May 24 at 3PM per Ms. Kingsley.  This 
enhancement was made possible by a generous donation Bob and Sandy Ellis. 

Ms. Buckley discussed possible fundraising ideas proposed by the Library Tree Lane 
committee including a craft fair in the PVL reading room.  Participants would be 
charged to rent booth space to sell their wares.  

Ms. Vallar on behalf of Laura Carroll announced another Genealogy Fair at PVL on 
Sunday, June 11.  

Ms. Finzer reviewed April book sales: Green Valley $934.65; Paseo Verde $2,383.40. 
Bookstores: Gibson $660.81; Green Valley $694.15; Paseo Verde $2,433.37.  Amazon 
(net): $5,243.99. Total: $12,350.37! 

Ms. Petruso would like articles for the next newsletter submitted to her by June 15. 

According to Mr. Platt, permits for the lettering on the Green Valley Library have been 
obtained.  Once approved the letters will be ordered and installed.  He thanked the 
Friends for funding this project. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 

For the Board, 

Leslie Finzer, Secretary 

 


